
 

 
 
 
 
January 26, 2014 
Ontario Energy Board P.O.  
Box 2319 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street Toronto,  
Ontario M4P 1E4  
 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary   
Regarding: EB-2013-0122-2014 Cost of Service Application 
 
Amendments to Draft Rate Order filed on January 20th , 2014 
 
Dear Ms. Walli,   
 
Please find attached a list of minor amendment to the draft rate order filed on January 20th, 2014. 

The amendments listed below relate to low voltage charges, recovery period and calculation of 

stranded meter rate rider, loss factor, updated tariffs and Appendix 2-P_Cost_Allocation. 

 

• With respect to the recovery of low voltage charges, the class specific low voltage rates 

changed as a result of an update to the load forecast.  Although this change flowed through 

to the revised appendices and rate design, it did not carry through to the draft tariffs sheet. 

The tariff sheet filed in conjunction with these amendments reflects the correct low voltage 

rates. 

• With respect to the recovery of CHEI’s proposed stranded meter rate rider, CHEI calculated 

its stranded meter rate rider using a two-year disposition period as opposed to a one year 

disposition.  CHEI’s revised appendices also showed the stranded meter rate rider as a 

fixed rate rider, however, it is included in the draft tariffs as a volumetric rate rider. The 

attached tariff sheet reflects the corrected stranded meter rate rider. 

• Although CHEI used the correct loss factor of 1.0663 in its rate design and tariff sheet, the 

bill impacts provided by CHEI used 1.0662. The corrected bill impacts can be found in the 

appendices filed in conjunctions with these amendments. 
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• On worksheet “App. 2-P_Cost_Allocation”, a cell (D109) was referencing an incorrect cell 

from the 'Cost Allocation & RevAllocation' sheet. This error did not affect rates or tariff sheet 

however, the corrected worksheet can be found in the appendices filed in conjunctions with 

these amendments. 

 

A revised set of Appendices and tariff sheet is being filed as part of this amendment. 

 

Should there be any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Benoit Lamarche at the contact 

information provided below.  

  
Yours truly,      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Benoit Lamarche, General Manager 
Cooperative Hydro Embrun 
703 Notre Dame Rue  Russell, ON 
(613) 443-5110 


